EDEWG Teleconference 9/14/2000

EDCs present: GPU, UGI, PECO, Duquesne Light, Allegheny Power, Penn Power, PPL

Suppliers present: DTE Energy Marketing, US Power Solutions, PPL Energy Plus, UGI Energy Services, Exelon Energy, Strategic Energy, Green Mountain, Energy Services Group, Excelergy

Others: Intellimark, PUC
Agenda

1. Review PPL Change Control

2. FINALIZE Updates to the EDI Internet Plan

PPL Change Control for excluding suppliers from enrolling a specific customer

PPL provides an option for a customer to exclude specific suppliers from enrolling that customer.  If an enrollment is received from one of those suppliers, it will be rejected. PPL currently rejects enrollments with a “D30” (Requested service has been declined).  PECO stated that for accounts that are not eligible are rejected with “ANE” (Account not eligible). PPL felt this would be misleading since the accounts are eligible, but the customer stated they wanted to exclude that specific supplier. PPL stated the current redline version of the UGI document has struck this code, but the associated text is “Requested service has been declined”.

There was some discussion on what a supplier could do when they receive the rejection. The customer would have to call PPL to remove that supplier from the list. The supplier would have to resend the enrollment to PPL. If this causes the customer to miss a month of service, the group felt that neither the supplier nor the utility should be held liable.

No one opposed the code. This Change Control is considered approved, and will be added to the next version of the Implementation Guides.. 

Review / Finalize Updates to the EDI Internet Plan

PECO sent a comment regarding the protocol failure language. On August 24, 2000, there was discussion on the protocol failure. Duquesne also sent a comment regarding a date. George Behr will update the EDI Internet Plan to reflect the comments he has received, and repost the EDI Internet Plan to the ListServer.

It will be reviewed and finalized on next week’s call.

Test Plan Meeting

A small group met today to review the PA Test Plan from mid-1999, the Test Plans from other states, the Internet Test Plan, and reviewing the specific test plan scenarios. The goal is to update the review and update the plan to be all in one document.

A revised Test Plan will be issued in several weeks.

It was discussed that when this is reviewed by EDEWG, it should be at a face-to-face meeting. It is expected that this meeting will be late October – the scheduling of the next EDEWG meeting will be discussed on next week’s call. 

(Carryover item) Updates to the Revised Plan (notes from prior meeting)

A question was raised regarding when the change to have EGS billers have their bill print reviewed by BCS will be effective. This is an outstanding item to be added to the Revised Plan.

Changes relating to the Internet EDI Order will also be incorporated in the Revised Plan 

Action Item: The changes to the Revised Plan should be published for review.

Next EDI Over Internet Call

None currently scheduled.

Next CDS Subteam Meeting

None are planned until October 2000.

Next Competitive Metering Meeting

Next Competitive Metering meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 28, 2000 at Peco headquarters at 9:30.

Next Supplier Consolidated Billing Call

None currently scheduled.

Next EDEWG Call

Next conference call is scheduled for Thursday, 9/21/2000 at 2:00 pm on (717) 901-0620. 
